
Building parent/carer participation in East Sussex 

In December 2016, East Sussex was subject to a Local Area Inspection of Special Educational Needs 

and Disabilities (SEND) by Ofsted and the Care Quality Commission (CQC). The results of this 

inspection were largely positive and we have been able to see from subsequent inspection reports of 

other Local Areas that we have much to be proud of in the way that children and young people with 

SEND in East Sussex have their needs identified and met across Education, Health and Social Care.  

One of the areas highlighted for improvement in the inspection report was the way which 

professionals work with parents and carers to shape, review and improve our services. East Sussex 

recognises that we need to do much more in this are to improve levels of parental satisfaction with 

our processes and confident in our provision.  

All Local Authorities have a local parent and carer forum which acts as the main consultative group 

for developments around SEND. In East Sussex, the East Sussex Parent and Carer Council (ESPaCC) 

undertake this role and are designated as a representative group of all families of children and young 

people with SEND across the county. Although separate from the Local Authority, the local parent 

and carer forum does, therefore, share some responsibilities for ensuring that parents of children 

and young people with a full range of SEND across the full range of ages are well-represented and 

able to engage in development opportunities.  

As a result of the inspection, East Sussex County Council commissioned Amaze (a local charity with 

extensive experience of working with parents and carers) to undertake a review of current parent 

participation across East Sussex, with a focus in two main areas:  

1) What can the Local Authority do to ensure that it has appropriate processes in place to

facilitate and improve parental participation?

2) What can the local parent and carer forum do to ensure that it is representative of all

parents of children with SEND and improve parental participation?

East Sussex stipulated in the commissioning of the report that we wanted it to be broad in its 

consultation, engaging with parents and carers from all areas of the county, as well as those already 

participating with ESPaCC. The outcome of this is a broad set of recommendations, which has been 

co-produced by parents/carers across the county. 

East Sussex County Council is committed to working with partners across Education, Health and 

Social Care to deliver the recommendations outlined in this report and we will be working together 

to ensure that we use this report as a springboard to improving our work with parents/carers.  

Finally, the Local Authority would like to thank all parents and carers who took the time to engage 

with this consultation. We will ensure that we circulate, in due course, the action points we will be 

working on to make improvements in this key area.  



 
 
 

If you have any comments on the content of the report, please send them to 

ISEND.Comms@eastsussex.gov.uk.  

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

Nathan Caine 

Head of Service, Inclusion Special Educational Needs and Disability Service (ISEND) 

mailto:ISEND.Comms@eastsussex.gov.uk
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